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5. EVIDENCE OF FINANCIAL AND TECHNICAL CAPACITY

5.1 FINANCIAL CAPACITY

The Evergreen Cemetery Expansion project is currently included in the City of Portland’s 2014 Capital
Improvement Plan and appropriate funds have been allocated for this project in the City’s annual budget.

5.2 TECHNICAL CAPACITY

On behalf of the City of Portland, Woodard & Curran is preparing this site plan application for the
Evergreen Cemetery Expansion project. Woodard & Curran has extensive experience with these types of
projects and resumes can be made available upon request. Woodard & Curran is an over 800 person
Portland based firm that has provided engineering services to the public sector for more than 30 years,
including permitting, civil/site engineering, stormwater, and construction management services.

Woodard & Curran is supported in this project by Carol R. Johnson Associates, Inc. (CRJA) for
landscape architecture. CRJA was selected through a Request for Qualifications process for their
extensive experience with development in historic cemeteries.




